
From:
To: +WPG139 - TRC
Subject:
Date:

TRC 12-112 
June 23, 2025 5:37:25 PM

Hello. 

      I am writing regarding the letter we received concerning the conditional use application
from Sheldon Klassen (Eaglebrook Farms) to expand their dairy operation. 
     We oppose this expansion due to several reasons. First, it seems to us that this farmer has
reached his limits, as it is now, already, because he has been known to ask others for their land
to rent so he can empty out the animals' manure. He doesn't have enough land where he can
spread his manure. With double the amount of livestock, it's going to be a big problem in this
area. Secondly, and very important to us, the traffic we get all year long with his farm
equipment is not very nice. We have quite a few residential properties in our area, and we are
getting more and more traffic, plus his machinery. There are days when they drive manure all
day long, morning till midnight, which wrecks our roads, and gives us a crazy amount of dust.
So, we are hoping that their expansion will not be approved, because it will only make the
traffic and our roads worse. If, however, their expansion does get approved, we are asking that
our roads get proper dust control, not once a year, but quite a few more times. And we ask that
our roads be kept in good condition. 

Thank you, 

Walery & Nelli Brant with their son Willi Brant

Walery Brant
TRC 12-112



From:
To: +WPG139 - TRC
Subject: TRC 12-112 Maryann and Kelvin Johnson
Date: June 9, 2025 8:16:16 AM

We would like to voice our concern in the plan to expand the dairy operation at Eaglebrook 
Farms. Our concern is not with the expansion but the transportation of the manure from the 
farm . Currently some of the manure is transported via large tractors and trailers from the farm 
to highway 12 then south 1 mile to rd 25 north then west 1 1/4 miles to the fields where it is 
stockpiled. Road 25 north is partially paved and partially graveled, the paved portion is all 
breaking up from the heavy weight of tractors and trailers and the gravel road is getting 
pounded out to the point that even the provincial grader has a hard time repairing the damage. 
Also there is a concern with the amount of dust created as there are a lot of young children 
lining along Rd 25 north and these tractors are moving at speeds that would make it hard to 
stop in a hurry if needed. We feel that speed reduction is a must and this gravel Rd 25 north 
should be sprayed to eliminate the dust cloud and billed to Eaglebrook Farms.



From: 

To: 

Subject: 

Date: 

+WPG139 - TRC 

TRC 12-112 

 June 20, 2025 8:08:05 AM 

I have concerns about to much waste units and ground water contamination from so 

much urine and solid waste 

John Kauenhofen



From: 

To: 

Subject: 

Date: 

+WPG139 - TRC 

TRC 12-112  

June 29, 2025 8:56:08 PM 

This email is in regards to the expansion EagleBrook farms. As someone who lives 

across the highway from this farm I am very much NOT for this for many reasons. 

-the smell

-bringing down my property value

-is this going to pollute the water?

-is our water table going to down go and cause us to have to drill our well deeper?

-traffic from this farm is already bad as they are on both sides of the highway. Is this

going to make it worse? 

  Danielle Goertzen
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